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Moshiach's Innuyim 
(Moshiach's Sufferings, 
see Ramban) 
moshlim (rulers) 
mot (death) 
motah (yoke) 
motot (poles) 
motot barzel (yokes of 
iron) 
motot etz (yokes/bars of 
wood) 
motz (chaff) 
motza hamayim (spring of 
water) 
motzah mayim (spring of 
water) 
mufkadim (overseers, 
oversight) 
mufkarim (lawless) 
mufkarut (lawlessness, 
anarchy) 
mulim (circumcised) 
mum (blemish, spot, 
defect,[VAYIKRA 22:20] 
flaw) 
mumim (defects) 
murshe (proxy) 
musar havalim 
(discipline of vain 
delusions) 
musar (chastening, 
chastisement, 
correction, discipline, 
instruction, moral 
discipline, teaching 
with an ethical point) 
mutar (allowed, 
permissible) 
mutzak (cast metal sea) 
muz zain (no doubt) 
na'afufim (adulteries) 
na’al (shoe) 
na'ar and zaken (young 
and old) 
na'ar tzofeh (watchman) 
na'ar (boy, child lad, 
servant, young man, 
young one, young) 
na'arah betulah (young 
virgin woman) 
na'arah hame'orasah 
(betrothed woman) 
na'arot (maidens, 
servant girls) 
na'im (pleasant, 
pleasing) 
na'of (committing 
adultery) 
na'yan (fountain) 
na (restless fugitive) 
nachal haaravim (ravine 
of willows) 
nachal (brook, stream) 
nachalah (allotted 
inheritance) 
nachalat avdei Hashem 
(the heritage of the 
servants of Hashem) 
nachalat olam (eternal 
inheritance) 

nachalei mayim (streams 
of water) 
nachamah (comfort) 
nachash akallaton 
(crooked serpent) 
nachash bari'ach 
(fleeing serpent) 
nachash kadmon (ancient 
serpent) 
NACHASH NECHOSHET 
(BRONZE SERPENT) 
nachash (augury, 
divination, serpent, 
snake) 
nachashim (sons of 
snakes) 
nacho'ach (honesty) 
nachon (steadfast) 
NACHUM (NAHUM) 
Nadan (gift) 
nafol tipol (surely 
fall) 
nafshi (my life) 
nafshoteinu (our lives, 
souls) 
naftulei Elohim niflalti 
(with wrestlings of G-d 
have I wrestled) 
nagid (leader, ruler) 
nahar hagadol        
(the great river) 
nahar (flood, river) 
stream) 
Nahar (i.e. Euphrates 
River) 
naharot (rivers) 
nakam (vengeance) 
nakhal (brook, stream) 
nakhat (rest, quietness) 
nakheh (crippled, lame) 
nakhon (right, correct, 
secure) 
naki (innocent, pure 
harmless) 
namer (leopard) 
naniach (supposing) 
naphal (failed, fell) 
narrishkait 
(foolishness) 
nas'u (they shall bear) 
nasa (he shall bear, 
spare [take away and 
bear the guilt,  
[YESHAYAH 53:11]) 
nasati cherpat neurai (I 
did bear/carry the 
reproach/disgrace of my 
youth) 
nashani (hath made me 
forget) 
nasheinu (our wives) 
nashim (wives, women) 
nashim hakedoshot (holy 
women) 
nashim hatzove'ot (women 
in service) 
Nasi (Prince, Ruler) 
nasi'ei haedah (leaders 
of the congregation) 
nasiim (princes, rulers, 
exalted rulers) 

nasog (turning away) 
natan tiflah leElohim 
(charged G-d with folly) 
Natzeret (Nazareth) 
Natzrati Kat naval 
(fool, foolish person) 
naveh (dwelling, 
habitation, home, fold, 
abode of sheep, pasture, 
sheepfold, lovely) 
naveh shalom (a 
habitation of shalom) 
navi gadol (great 
prophet) 
Navi HaElyon (Prophet of 
the Most High) 
navlut (lewdness) 
navon (discerning) 
nazir (consecration, 
separation, vow as a 
nazir) 
ne'arim (boys, lads, 
young men, youths) 
ne'arot betulot (young 
virgin women) 
ne'arot rabbot (many 
maidens) 
ne'arot (girls) 
ne'atzah (blasphemy, 
sacrilege) 
ne'atzot gedolo (great 
blasphemies) 
ne'eman ad hamave 
(faithful unto death) 
ne'eman (faithful, 
loyal) 
ne'emanah (reliable, 
sure, faithful) 
ne'emanim (sure, 
trustworthy) 
ne'emanut (faithfulness, 
trustworthiness, 
reliability, 
trusteeship) 
ne'evad (lost, perish, 
be ruined with 
destruction) 
ne'ot hashalom (peaceful 
folds) 
ne'shei Aviv (the wives 
of his father) 
ne'ur (youth) 
ne'ureinu (our youth) 
ne'urim (youth, 
childhood, near 
kinswoman (i.e. close 
relative) 
nebbach (regrettably) 
nechalim (deceitfulness, 
scheming deceitfulness, 
wiles, evil plots) 
nechalot (inheritances)  


